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Thursday 19 May at 7.30pm 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
Speaker: Margaret Dakin 
Topic: Presumed guilty 
 
Speaker: Andrew Ensbey 
Topic: Upgrade of the Lota Camping Reserve 
 
 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
 
Raffle:  This month’s raffle prize has kindly been donated by 
Ian and Sandra Wheeler.  It is a beautiful morning tea basket 
with lots of goodies to enjoy. 
   

 
 
 

Tickets are only $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00. 
 
 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants, etc to a meeting or leave at 

ceeds from this stall go to 
support the Resource Centre. 

MAY MEETING DETAILS 

the Resource Centre.   All pro

 
Appreciation to Sherley Williams, Lila Feige and Noela Stratton for 
providing your supper this month. 
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IN THIS ISSUE 

Hope everyone had a very safe and happy Easter.  By the time you 
receive this newsletter, Mother’s Day will have been and gone so I 
hope all the mums out there had a lovely day. 

I am looking forward to finalising a university assignment so that I 
can then have a couple of months break from studying until the next 
semester begins.  During that time, I am hoping to get some family 
history research undertaken. 

Bookings are now being taken for our next heritage bus tour.  You 
can either book at the Resource Centre or at the next meeting.  Final 
details are currently being ironed out and will be advised to members 
at the next meeting. 

Unfortunately, our main speaker could not attend last month’s 
meeting but he has assured us that he will definitely be at the May 
meeting so come along and find out more about the upgrade of the 
Lota Camping Reserve. 

Our other speaker this month is the author of the play “Presumed 
Guilty” which stars our own President, Brian. 

Until next month. 

FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Committee members: Anne Hall 0412 634 569 
 John Coupland 3899 1326  
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, John Davies, Jack Sands, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton 
Late life member: Merv Beitz 
 
Patrons: Cr. Peter Cumming   
 Paul Lucas MP. 

2011/12 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles:  Ian Wheeler & Anne Hall 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Carmel Henderson 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 
    Supper Coordinator:  Deborah Tearle 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle Beitz, 
Irene Morgan, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, Shirley 
Houghton, Dawn Wilkins, Betty Mottram, Ian Wheeler, Lyla Feige, 
Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, Minnie Bowman, Noela Stratton, 
Beth Hume, Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle, Nena Robertson, Alison 
Roff, Jan Parnell, Margaret Collins, Deborah Tearle, Lyn Shanks, 
Shirley Jeffries, Thelma Crouch, Carol Astill, Ann Wenzel, Wave 
Oehlmann, Lou & Anne Hall, Christina Stevens. 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
Speaker Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Compiler & Editor: Sandy Liddle 
 Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie Bowman, 

Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, Margaret Mack, Glenn 
Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack 
Sands 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian Kennedy, 

John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, 
Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Planning & Coordination: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 
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Below is the 2011 supper roster. 
 
MAY:   Noela Stratton  3396 0069 
   Sherley Williams  3396 0084 
   Lila Feige   3396 2147 
 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Minnie Bowman  3893 0527 
   Jan Parnell  3396 6001    Nina Robertson  3396 2524 
   Deborah Tearle  3396 9697    Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 
AUGUST: Lyn Shanks  3396 3792  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin   3396 4728 
   Jan Bird   3396 6690    Ann Wenzel  3399 5175 
   Carol Astill  3396 5481    Wave Oehlmann  3393 3445 
 
OCTOBER: Lou & Anne Hall  0412 634 587  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
   Lena McCreadie  3393 4393    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
   Ellen Coupland  3899 1326    Deborah Tearle  3396 9697 
 
 
If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster or would like to swap your assigned roster month to another 
one, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 
 
Your assistance is appreciated.   
 

 
MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 

 
Deborah Tearle, Supper Coordinator 

2011 SUPPER ROSTER 

 

The month of May is upon us and with it the beautiful Winter weather we associate with this time of year.  
I hope you all had a peaceful Easter.  The holiday was unusual as we had a five day break with Anzac 
Day included. It was a good time to travel and catch up with family and friends.  I spent Easter on Bribie 
Island, recovering from a bout of flu, and enjoying the relaxing atmosphere of the Island.  On Anzac Day I 
attended the Dawn Service at Woorim on the ocean side of the Island.  The turnout at 4.28am was large.  
It was good to see so many young people attending this event.  I also visited the Bribie Island Museum, 
which we toured last year.  The Museum is well worth a look if you are visiting the Island.  I found out 
more about the incident at Skirmish Point, where Flinders came into conflict with the Aborigines over this 
hat.  The story is well told on a digital display board which explained the events that took place on that 
day. Another place worth a visit is the Bribie Island Arts and Craft Centre.  A Market Day is held there 
once a month and I was delighted to visit the numerous craft stalls while being entertained by the Island’s 
Male Choir.  The sense of community on the Island is wonderful and can be favourably compared with 
our own sense of community in the Wynnum Manly area. 
 
The preparations are well in hand for our next Heritage Trip.  We will leave Wynnum at 8.30am to visit 
the Mercy Centre Museum at All Hallows Convent.  The display held there is extensive and the tour will 
take two hours which will include morning tea.  At the conclusion of our visit we will travel to the Windsor 
Historical Society, which is housed in the old Council Chambers.  We will have lunch there which will be 
provided by our members.  Afterwards we will have a coach tour of the Windsor area with a guide from 
the Windsor Historical Society.  We will return to Wynnum by 4.30pm.  It promises to be a good day. 
 
At our next meeting in May, the Main Speaker will be Andrew Ensbey, from the Brisbane City Council, 
who will talk about the upgrade of the “Lota Camping Reserve”. It should be very interesting. Our Spot 
Speaker will be Margaret Dakin, a local playwright, who lives in the Redlands District.   Margaret has 
written a play entitled “Presumed Guilty” which is about Ellen Thompson who was executed at Boggo 
Road Gaol on 13th June 1887, for the murder of her husband, Billy Thompson.  She was the only woman 
legally hanged in Queensland.  Margaret says of her play.  “While audiences might remain undecided as 
to Ellen’s guilt or innocence, I hope they will acknowledge that she lived her life with courage and heart.”  
The play will be staged at the Wynnum Municipal Hall on Saturday 4th June 2011, with performances at 
3pm and 7.30pm.  Adults $15, Concessions $12.  Tickets will be available at the May Meeting.  The play 
will be professionally staged, with a strong cast including myself in the role of Ellen’s husband, Billy.  I 
hope to see you at our next meeting and at the play. 
 
 

 Brian Brandenburg, President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  
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The Carron Works were once said to be the 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
• A donation to the Society.  

 
 We had a visit from Ian Scott, a 
member of the Falkirk Historical 
Society last year.  
 
This month we received a copy of 
 “Carron, where iron runs like 
water” 
personally signed by the author 
Brian Watters. 
 
The book provides a 450-page 
detailed account from the birth of 
the company in 1760 to its 
closure on 3 August 1982. 
 
 
greatest foundries in Europe. And 

our Cannon, No.60756 located outside the Wynnum library, was manufactured 
there in 1800.  
 
 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE – May 2011 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

• From a news clipping of 1930.  Origin unknown. 
 
MAIL BAG 
Sir, 
Some time ago I wrote to you an article stating “That the Telegraph newspaper 
reported that 100 years ago a Mr Thomas Wynnum had been killed in a fall from 
his horse.” 
 
I queried if the Town of Wynnum had derived its name from this gentleman; as 
there were no replies apparently no one could give any information on the 
subject. 
 
Now, according to Mr John Gogliardi, the natives were keen crabbers and one of 
their favourite spots was a small inlet near the mouth of the Brisbane River which 
they called Wynnum after their name for the sand crab.  Hence the seaside resort 
of Wynnum.  Are we to understand that this is actually how the name of Wynnum 
was derived? 
         
 R H Heaslop       
 88 Brisbane Road      
 Wynnum West E2 
 
 

• Donation of photographs 
 
Maurice Dixon is a member of the Day family that came to Wynnum in the 
1930’s. His mother was one of the six daughters of Sarah and Edwin Day who 
arrived in Australia in.  Firstly the family settled at Toorbul then moved by boat to 
Wynnum.  The Day’s general store was in Fox street, next to the Kiosk (now the 
boat sale yard) The only boy in the family was Frankie Day of Moreton Island 
fame after whom Days Gutter is named.  Maurice had some family photographs 
for us. 
 

 
 
 

Till next time, Jill Greenhill 
Librarian 

 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 



 
 
  

WHERE WAS I?         April 2011 

 
 

 
 
The picture came from an advertisement for the “Wynnum 
Refreshment Rooms” located at the corner of Glenora (King) 
Street and Granada (Little Florence) Street in 1914. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
The building today houses a bicycle shop and a soft drink 
distribution office. 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WHERE AM I?       May 2011 

Jill Greenhill, 
Librarian 
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EARLY TAXI SERVICES IN WYNNUM MANLY    by Jill Greenhill 

Wynnum Town Council By-Laws (1912 – 1926) 
 
No. 38 No driver of conductor of any vehicle, whilst within the town, shall make any noise by shouting, ringing of 
bells, blowing of horns or sounding other noisy instruments 
No. 41  Whilst feeding his horse he shall use nosebags to contain forage and shall remove the horses winkers. 
 
 

 
Richard RUSSELL was the first cab proprietor in Manly. 
 
Richard was born in Liverpool, England and arrived in Australia in 1872.  He was a 
member of the Wynnum Town Council from 1915 and Mayor 1918 – 1920..  In 
1919 Richard and other member s of the Wynnum Agricultural, Horticultural and 
Industrial Society cleared the swampy “Russell Park” to create the Showgrounds. 
The park became known as Memorial Park when an avenue of trees was planted 
there after WWI in honour of soldiers who lost their lives in the War. 
 
Richard died in 1949 the owner of 9 shops and about 25 houses.  The triangular 
park in Ferguson Street, Manly was re-named Richard Russell Park in 1990. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
George HEYMER 
 
George operated two hansom cabs, one driven by his son 
Alf and the second by Mr Peachy.  Drawn by two horses, 
these cabs would meet the trains and on weekends and 
holidays, take up to ten passengers at a time to the beach.  
The buggies were equipped with protection from the sun 
and carried brass lamps for night traveling. 
 
George was a member of the Wynnum Town Council for 
No. 2 Ward from 1913 – 1915. He moved into the news 
agency on the corner of Tingal Road near to the Wynnum 
Central Railway Station, while his son Alf continued the 
taxi service.  Business progressed from horse cabs to 
motorised taxis. 
 
Does anyone know when the new noisy motor cars replaced the horse-drawn vehicle?  Who was the first 
motorised taxi driver? 
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 

 
  

 
Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
 



CORRECTION to Eccles Cakes recipe 
 
 
 
 

Below is the correct recipe for Eccles Cakes.  The butter was left out of the recipe in last month’s newsletter. 
 
 
8 ozs puff pastry  
(or sheet pastry. Using a  3  1/2inch diam cutter you can get six rounds out of a sheet of pastry )  
6 oz currents 
1 teaspoon mixed spice 
1 oz soft brown sugar 
Milk or a little beaten egg white 
A little granulated sugar 
2 oz butter 
 
 
Set oven to 230 c .  Cut  6 x 9cm (3 ½ inch) rounds out of each sheet of pastry.  Mix together  the butter, currents, 
spice and sugar and place generous spoonfuls in the centre of each round.  Dampen the edges of the pastry, 
draw up into the centre, like a parcel to enclose the filling and seal well.  Turn over and flatten very lightly with a 
rolling pin.  With a knife, make 3 slashes across the top of each cake, brush with milk or egg white and sprinkle 
with sugar.  Place on a greased baking sheet and cook for 15 minutes or until golden.  Serve warm with cream.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use of 
their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print our 
monthly newsletter. 
 
The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 

 
 
 

For all your financial needs and advice, contact Carl on phone 
1300 882 910. 

 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to CMK Financial Solutions 

 
Booking are now being taken for the next heritage bus tour on 25th June 2011.  This tour is to the Mercy 
Heritage Centre, All Hallows Convent. 
 
There will be a two hour guided tour of this Centre which will include morning tea. 
 
In the afternoon, we will visit Windsor where a member of the Windsor Historical Society will board the bus to 
take us on a guided tour of this historic suburb. 
 
Cost:  $30.00 per person plus lunch. 

DATE CLAIMER:   Next heritage bus tour     25 June 2011 
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ADVERTISEMENT for “PRESUMED GUILTY” by Margaret Dakin 

 

Switchboard Arts  
presents 

  

No 32 – May 2011 WMHS Newsletter Page 8 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PPrreessuummeedd 
GGuuiillttyy  

by Margaret Dakin 

 
 

 
 
 
 

“The tragic tale of Ellen Thomson – 
the only woman hanged in Queensland.” 

 

with Catarina Hebbard as Ellen 
and with Brian Brandenburg, Lucas Hickey,  

Stuart Hirth, David Keirnan,   
David Rendell, Clem van der Weegen     

 
 
 

 
 

In association ith the Wynnum Manly Arts Council Inc. w
on Saturday 4 June 2011 

3pm & 7.30pm 
at Wynnum Municipal Hall 

Cnr Bay Tce & Cedar St 
Adults $15, Conc $12,  

Members $10, Children $8  
Bookings  3348 2369 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

The meeting opened at 7.30pm.  39 members were present. 11 apologies were received and there wree two 
visitors, Christina Stevens and Pam Bishop. 
 
Vice-President, Jan Parnell welcomed members.    
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 17 March 2011 were moved by Noela Stratton, seconded by Debbie 
Tearle.  
  
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for March 2011, was presented by Len McCreadie. The 
correspondence had been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting held on Thursday 7 April  
2011. 
 
Financial Report, was presented by Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 March 2011 $  6,677.17 
    Receipts: $1,787.56     Expenses: $2,029.88 
    Plus Grant money from 2010 Seniors Grant  $    165.00 
Balance at 31 March 2011     $  6,599.85 
                 
    Investment Account      $25,000.00  
   Total Funds:      $31,599.85           
 
Resource Centre:  
Members were shown the “Then and Now” photos of the building at the corner of Glenora and Granada 
Streets.  Opinion was sought for the naming of the former “School of Arts” building, this name being the most 
popular.  Support was sought for the opening of the Resource Room on 14 May as part of the National Trust 
Heritage week.  
 
Tours:  Jan outlined the planning for the next tour to All Hallows and Windsor for 25 June 2011. 
 
Spot Speaker: The Capuchin Friars came to the Wynnum Catholic Parish in the 1940’s.  Neil Bishop read 
excerpts from letters sent by the Friars back to their friends in America, which provided interesting 
descriptions of Brisbane and Wynnum in those times.   
 
Unfortunately the Guest Speaker, Andrew Ensbey, who was to talk about the Lota Foreshore Upgrade, did 
not arrive at the meeting. 
 
The Lucky Door Prize ($5) was won by Col Brown, the Membership Draw ($5) by Thelma Crouch and the 
Raffle by Ian Wheeler.  
 
A delicious supper was donated by Daphne Liddle, Alison Roff and Laurima Rabe. 
 
 
 

Jill Greenhill, Minute Secretary 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
21 April 2011 

 
(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 
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Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22.  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00.  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00. 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10. 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



 
 
 
 

Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

May 2011 June 2011 July 2011 

Thursday, 19th 7.30pm 

MAY GENERAL MEETING  

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Topic: “Presumed Guilty” 
Speaker: Margaret Dakin 

Topic: Upgrade of the Lota Camping 
 Reserve 
Speaker: Andrew Ensbey 

 
Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 16th 7.30pm 

JUNE GENERAL MEETING  

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 
 

Topic: Recapturing the past by remembering 
 the way we used to speak 

Speaker: Hugh Lunn 

 

 
Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 21st 7.30pm 

JULY GENERAL MEETING  

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Road 

Topic: TBA 
Speaker: TBA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 26th  10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 

 
Speaker:  Scott Parsons 
Topic:       The Wynnum Herald 

 

Cost:   Free. 

Saturday, 25th  8.30am – 4pm 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR 
 
Come and join us on our next heritage bus tour 
to the Mercy Heritage Centre, All Hallows 
Convent. 

There will be a two hour tour of this Centre 
which includes morning tea.  Lunch will be at 
the Windsor Historical Society.  After lunch, a 
member of the Windsor Historical Society will 
take us on a guided bus tour of Windsor. 

Cost:   $30.00 plus lunch. 

Thursday, 28th  10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
Speaker:  Myrtle Beitz 
Topic:       The reformatory and Signal Hill 

 
Cost:   Free. 

 
 

Thursday, 30th  10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
 
Speaker:  Jill Greenhill 
Topic:       Wyvernleigh 

 

 
Cost:   Free. 
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May 2011 June 2011 July 2011

Saturday, 18th 
& Wednesday, 21st 10am – 11am 

DISPLACED PERSONS 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

 

To book, telephone 07 3249 4224. 

Cost:  FREE includes morning tea. 

Saturday, 4th 10am – 4pm 

RHSQ ANNUAL SEMINAR: 
BURKE AND WILLS 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 South Brisbane 
Join the Royal Historical Society of Queensland 
at his annual seminar.  The presenters this year 
include David Phoenix on Burke and the  
expedition, and a second lecture on John King. 
Dr John Pearn on Wills, Jim McCourt on 
Landsborough, Manfred Cross on Howitt., 
David Gibson on McKinlay, Colin Sheehan on 
the expedition as reported by a French seaman 
at the time and Ian Hadwen on the 'Literature of 
Burke and Wills'. 

To book, telephone 3012 7703. 

Cost:  $25.00 

Tuesday, 19th 2pm – 3pm 

ADVANCED ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Qld State Archives 
 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Discover how to get the best out of 
ArchivesSearch, the Queensland State 
Archives’ online catalogue. This seminar 
will teach you more advanced techniques 
to locate records of interest and will give 
useful tips for finding what you want. 

To book, telephone 07 3131 7777. 

Cost:  FREE 

Friday, 27th  10am – 1pm 

STORIES FROM THE RECORDS 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Auditorium 2, Level 2 
 South Brisbane 

Join the State Library and Queensland’s two 
major family history groups - the Genealogical 
Society of Queensland and the Queensland 
Family History Society for hints on how to do 
your own research. Speakers will share 
updates on resources available and 
demonstrate how to use them. After the talk, 
network with fellow family historians over 
morning tea. 

Cost:  $15.50 (morning tea included).  
Bookings on136 246 or at The Library Shop. 

Tuesday, 10th 10am – 12 noon 

QUEENSLAND DAY SEMINAR & TOUR 

Where: Qld State Archives 
 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Come and celebrate Queensland Day with 
Queensland State Archives with a seminar and 
tour of the Archives. 

Featuring Queensland State Archives’ most 
significant records from the state’s early history, 
this seminar will offer the rare opportunity to 
view the Proclamation of Queensland as read 
by Governor Bowen on 10 December 1859. 

To book, telephone 07 3131 7777. 

Cost:  FREE 

 

 
Saturday, 15th 
& Wednesday, 18th 10am – 11am 

BEHIND THE WHEEL: 
RECORDS ON MOTOR VEHICLES 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Australia’s love affair with the car can be 
attributed to the great expanses we travel. Find 
out how the Government shaped the industry 
from experimental beginnings to ‘Australia’s 
Own’. 

To book, telephone 07 3249 4224. 

Cost:  FREE includes morning tea. 

 

Calendar of other community events of interest 
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 Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
PO Box 318, 
Wynnum.  Q.  4178 
 
WEBSITE:    www.wmhs.org.au 
 
ABN 49 071 835 845 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 

Visit us online at:   www.wmhs.org.au 
 

 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions: By Sunday, 5 June 2011 for June 2011 issue. 
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